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“F Y I”
 The April meeting of the executive committee was held April 15 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Nancy Noel, Terry Garner, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Jackie Beingessner, Claude L’Ecuyer, Charlene Ruberry, Jake Rupert and Don Smith.  Joanne Schnurr, Marc Laurin and Jean Renaud did not attend.

 Kate Jaimet (Citizen/Editorial) is currently on maternity leave and has resigned from her member-at-large position on the ONG executive.  Please contact a member of the executive if you are interested in serving as an at-large member on the committee for the balance of the 2008 term.  The executive committee can make an interim appointment to fill the vacancy and post notice of election for the June 18 general membership meeting.

 Executive members Lois Kirkup, Gord Holder, Nancy Noel, Debbie Cole and Jackie Beingessner were the ONG delegates to the spring CWA/SCA Canada National Representative Council meeting held April 25-27 in Vancouver, B.C.  

 The TNG Sector elections voting period for Sector Chairperson, President, Secretary-Treasurer, and VP for Canada East Region ended April 29.   Our CTV Ottawa members voted on April 24, Citizen members voted on April 29, and the balance of ONG members had mailed ballots.  The TNG sector election committee will certify the election results on Thursday, May 15, but the Guild Reporter will be posting unofficial results online as they are received at www.newsguild.org.
 With the ONG/Ottawa Citizen unit Collective Agreement expiring July 20, 2008, the bargaining committee is finalizing the Guild’s contract proposals.  Bargaining meetings with the Citizen are scheduled for May 12, 13 and 14. The Guild bargaining team members are Lois Kirkup, Jake Rupert, Debbie Cole, Terry Garner and Don Smith.

 The Guild has filed a grievance on behalf of a Citizen newsroom member whose benefits were changed upon reaching the age of 65.

 Executive member-at-large Jake Rupert has summarized all the feedback received from newsroom members on their issues and problems with the Citizen newsroom reorganization: the new management system, general working conditions and outsourcing.  The Guild has submitted its written report to Citizen management.

 The Guild is still missing a great number of member home email addresses, and we believe it’s imperative to have our member contact information as up-to-date as possible.  We promise not to inundate your in-box.  With Citizen contract bargaining fast approaching, email updates sent to members’ home addresses – not to work addresses – will help keep those members informed.  So please, if you haven’t already provided your home email to a Guild steward in your workplace, send a quick email with your home email address to ong@cwa-scacanada.ca.
Also, please notify the ONG of any changes regarding a home email address.
 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”

•Basket to Kate Jaimet (Citizen/Editorial) & Mark Purves, baby girl, Molly Charlotte.

•Donation to Canadian Diabetes Association in memory of Ken Attfield, grandfather of Brenda Zalewski (Citizen/Financial Services).

•The Society for News Design’s Best of Multimedia Design competition recently recognized two Ottawa Citizen web projects with design awards:

“A Waiting Game” – in which reporter Patrick Dare and photographer Julie Oliver followed four heart transplant patients for several months.  This site was designed by Andrea Sirman, who also did programming, video editing and production on the project.  The judges also mentioned editors Andrew Duffy, Mike Shahin and Louisa Taylor, and manager Rob Warner.  

“Referanthem: Putting O Canada to the People” – in which writer Tony Atherton traced the story of Canada’s national anthem and asked Citizen readers to vote on the anthem, either to affirm their belief in the current anthem, or suggest another one.  Andrea Sirman also worked on the design and development of this site.

•Congratulations to Citizen senior writer Don Butler who received an award from the annual Northern Lights Awards, sponsored by the Canadian Tourism Commission, for his article “Sailing up a Coast of Wonders”.  Don’s article about B.C.’s Great Bear Rainforest ran in the Travel section in January 2007 and won second place in the newspaper category.

•Congratulations to Citizen intern reporter Katie Daubs who was named this year’s recipient of the Diane King-Stuemer Fellowship.  The Citizen, in partnership with CanWest Global, Carleton University, The Canadian Association of Journalists and the King family of Calgary, administers the fellowship.  The fellowship is awarded to a Carleton University graduate and is designed to give recipients the opportunity to explore international issues, particularly those in which journalism can be applied to public service, philanthropic or educational purposes.
[image: image1.wmf]•Congratulations to two Citizen senior writers recently nominated for Canadian Association of Journalists’ investigative awards.  Glen McGregor has two nominations in the computer-assisted reporting category, while Gary Dimmock was nominated in the open newspaper/wire service category.  Glen’s nominations were for two series – Rapid Fire, published in February 2007, examined patterns of gun ownership in Canada, and The Hornet’s Sting, published in June 2007, looked at City of Ottawa data to analyze how, where and why city drivers get parking tickets.  Gary Dimmock was jointly nominated with former Citizen reporter Greg McArthur, now with the Globe and Mail.  Their 5,000 word story concerning an RCMP informant that sparked a parliamentary review of the witness protection program, was written and researched at the Citizen, and appeared simultaneously in the Citizen and the Globe and Mail on March 23, 2007.
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